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In This Issue...

BACKLASH
Commentary from the
Board of Directors
-By John Wetlaufer, Sr.

FOR SCALE CERTIFICATION, 
PLEASE CONTACT

Larry Allen at: (804)781-0907 (H), 
(804)241-3706 (C) or allenhouse75@comcast.net

Ryan Noland at:  (804)658-1955 (H), 
(894)896-4178 (C) or ryan.n.noland@usa.dupont.com 
Please remember to be sure your scales are in working 
order, the barrels are oil free and are placed in a Zip-
Loc type resealable plastic bag with your name written 
on the outside.

YOUR 2019 ANGLING YEAR DUES ARE DUE 
NOW

Annual Dues for the Virginia Anglers Club are now due.  
Payment can be made by PayPal as follows:

To pay Resident Member Dues ($60) now, click here: 
http://tinyurl.com/vacdues
To pay non-Resident Dues ($40) dues now, click here: 
http://tinyurl.com/vacdues-nl
(Why not pay now while these links are now open in front of 
you??)

Cash and Checks made out to The Virginia Anglers Club will 
also be accepted.  Mail to:  
Virginia Anglers Club 
POB 70520 
Richmond, Virginia 23255

FEBUARY VAC ANGLING ACTIVITY

February 2, 2019 – Annual Banquet (Saturday Night)

February 16, 2019 – Yellow Perch Expedition

February 26, 2019 - Stan Zimmerman, President of the 
Peninsula Salt Water Sport Fisherman’s Association.  Deep 
Drop Fishing off Virginia Beach

2019 is going to 
be a great year!
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NEXT MEMBERSHIP MEETING
TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 26, 2019

VDGIF HEADQUARTERS BUILDING
7870 Villa Park Drive

Henrico County
(DGIF Board of Directors Room)

Doors open at 6:30 PM
Meeting Starts ~ 7:00 PM

January 2019



   

INTRODUCING THE VAC 2019 LEADERSHIP TEAM

Officers
  President         Bob Brown
  1st VP (Programs)       Mike Ostrander
  2nd VP (Angling Activities)     Eric Webster
  3rd VP (Conservation & Legislation.)    (Open)
  Treasurer       Bill Butler
  Recording Secretary      Karen Anderson
  News Letter Secretary      Carter Clevinger

Directors - Class of 2021
 Class of 2019       Class of 2020   Class of 2021
  Art Conway       Carter Clevinger   Gary Green
  Buddy Noland       Fred Cousins    Jacob Nixon
  Eric Webster        Fred Murray    Gary Green

Committee Chair Persons
   Angling Rules     Fred Cousins
   Angling Rules Statistician  Fred Cousins
   Angling Rules Record Sheets  Danny Noland
   Angling Activities    Eric Webster
   Banquet    Suzanne Lucas
   Conservation and Legislation  (Open)
   Membership    Frank Hart
   Orientation    Glenn Carter
	 	 	 Scale	Certification	Co-Chairs	 	 Larry	Allen	and	Ryan	Noland
   Special Activities   Don West
   Surf Team Captain   Danny Noland 

YELLOW PERCH EXPEDITDION – SAURDAY FEBRUARY 16TH
FIRST OF MANY IN 2019

The	first	2019	expedition	will	be	the	Yellow	Perch	trip	led	by	Mike	Cline	on	Saturday,	February	16TH.	The	group	will	
meet	at	the	Rock-a-Hock	Campground	boat	ramp	at	8:00	AM	(NOTE:	this	is	a	boating	trip,	not	a	wading	or	bank	fishing	
trip).	Trip	members	will	fish	until	4:00	PM	then	gather	back	at	the	boat	ramp	to	swap	stories.		
Please	contact	Mike*	if	you	plan	to	attend	the	trip.	If	Mike	is	able,	he	will	fish	for	yellow	perch	prior	to	the	expedition	and	
give a report at the boat ramp the day of the trip. Mike can be reached at any of the following: 
* E-mail: mike.cline.chf@advansix.com  Personal Cell: 804-712-0575, Work Cell: 804-836-2128. 
Boat Ramp Information: Rock-a-Hock Campground 1428 Outpost Rd, Lanexa, VA 23089 804-966-2759

DEEP DROP FISHING – FIRST PROGRAM FOR 2019

During	the	first	Membership	Meeting	of	2019	(Feb:	26th),	Stan	Simmerman,	President	of	the	Peninsula	Salt	Water	Sport	
Fisherman’s Association, will present a program and how to talk about Deep Drop Fishing off Virginia Beach. Avid deep 
drop angler, Stan Simmerman, expressed interested in coming to the VAC to give a presentation on Deep Drop Fishing 
at our February Membership Meeting. We have not had a program on Deep Drop Fishing in quite some time, and there 
have	been	many	changes	to	this	fishery.	When	you	greet	Stan	at	the	February	Meeting,	please	express	our	thanks	for	him	
coming to join us.

For information about the PSWSFA, please open: pswsfa_chumline@cox.net
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ANNUAL BANQUET TO BE HELD 
ON SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 2, 2019

VAC Annual Banquet will be held at:
The Place at Innsbrook

4036-C Cox Road, Glen Allen, VA 23060

Doors & Bar open at 5:30pm
Cash bar available for your enjoyment

Dinner will be served at 7:00 pm

Tickets: $40 each for member/guest
Entrees:  Prime Rib of Beef Au Jus

Grilled Chicken Breast
Filet of Flounder with light Crab

Sides include: Soup, Salad, Vegetable, Rolls & Butter
Dessert: Key Lime Pie & Chocolate Silk Pie

Raffle	Items:	
Fly Shadow Box

Tuna Tail Gyotaku Print by Rob Choi 
Fly Rod and Reel

$100 Gift Card to Carrabba’s Restaurant (https://www.carrabbas.com)

BANQUET RESERVATIONS:
Payment accepted by PayPal or Check

Please RSVP by January 17, 2019 / Please email any questions to Conservation@
Virginiaanglersclub.org

PAYPAL
Please enter Member’s Area of the VAC Website www.virginiaanglersclub.org  scroll 
down	to	bottom	of	first	page	and	click	on	“Annual	Banquet”	-	$40	PayPal	Payment	

Box, enter quantity.

CHECK
For payment by check, please make checks payable to The Virginia Anglers Club and 

send the check, along with the names of those attending to the VAC Treasurer:
Billy Butler

7358 Princess Anne Drive
Mechanicsville, VA 23111
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Page 6 MEET NEWEST VAC MEMBER BRADEN MILLER

Meet the Virginia Anglers Club’s newest 
member,	Braden	Miller.		Braden	fished	
with	both	conventional	and	fly	tackle	with	
a	heavy	lean	toward	fly	tackle.		He	likes	to	
wade in fresh water streams for trout.  When 
he	is	fishing	with	friends	in	local	ponds,	he	
likes	to	share	his	fly	tackle	skills.	Braden	
started	tying	flies	when	he	was	9	years	old	
and can tie anything from Nymphs to large 
streamers.		Braden,	fly	rod	in	hand,	fishes	in	
fresh water, salt water and even in off shore 
waters.  Perhaps his most memorable catch 
was a false albacore that stripped his reel to 
the backing in a reported three seconds.

Braden is active in angling outreach activi-
ties.  He started Trout in the Classroom at 
his school, Hungary Creek Middle.  He has 
also	started	a	fishing	club	at	HCMS	and	will	
be looking for all types of anglers to share 

their	knowledge	with	his	newly	found	fishing	club.		As	skilled	an	angler	as	Braden	is	and	as	active	as	he	is	in	his	love	of	
angling, we will likely see his name appearing in many places where VAC angling accomplishments are noted.  At thirteen 
years old, Braden Miller is the youngest angler voted into Membership in the Virginia Anglers Club.

NEWSLETTER SECRETARY CARTER CLEVINGER IS
LOOKING FOR AN ASSISTANT

For	sixteen	years	John	Wetlaufer,	Sr.	has	been	writing	“Backlash”	and,	with	the	exception	of	“Catchy	Com-
ments”,	and	most	of	the	copy	for	The	Angler	for	ten	years.		For	the	past	six	years,	he	has	originated	E-Casts	on	
request	or	as	seen	needed.		As	of	February	1st,	he	is	“retiring”	from	writing	these	items.		Newsletter	Secretary	
Carter Clevinger is looking for help with writing The Angler and producing E-Casts.  If you have any interest in 
helping Carter with these items, please contact him directly.
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From Hook to Table
Recipe: Fish Tacos

Yellow Perch Tacos in Anticipation of the February Spawn

Ingredients:
2lbs Yellow Perch Filets
Louisiana Cajun Seasoning
2 Tablespoons Vegetable oil
8-10 Small Corn Tortillas

Toppings:
Shredded Red cabbage
Fresh Cilantro
Avocado
Red Onion Chopped
Lime Wedges

Directions:

1.	Rub	the	Louisiana	Cajun	Seasoning	on	both	sides	of	the	Perch	filets	and	set	aside.

2. In a large skillet heat the vegetable oil make sure the bottom of skillet is lightly cov-

ered. Add the Perch and cook 2 minutes per side.

3. Meanwhile combine Taco Sauce ingredients in a small bowl and wisk.

4. To assemble the Tacos, place 4 oz. of Perch in each tortilla. Top with Cabbage, Onion, 

Avocado, Cilantro, Taco Sauce and Lime Juice.

5. Serve immediately with your favorite cold beverage.   

If you have a favorite recipe that you would like to share, send to: carter.clev-
inger@dominionenergy.com. 

Taco Sauce:
½ Cup Sour Cream
1/3 Cup Mayo
1 Teaspoon Garlic Powder
1 Teaspoon Sriracha Sauce
1 Lime Juiced
1 Pinch of Salt
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VIRGINIA GENERAL ASSEMBLY HB 1612 IS OF INTEREST TO ANGLERS
One Bill currently being considered by the General Assembly of direct interest to the angler is (House Bill) HB1612.  
Here is some information from HB1612.

§ 29.1-113. Admittance, parking, and use at certain Department-owned facilities or Department-leased land; civil penalty.

A. No person shall make use of, gain admittance to, or attempt to use or gain admittance to those certain Department-
owned facilities where the Department charges a fee established by the Board pursuant to § 29.1-103, unless the person 
pays	such	fee.	However,	such	fee	shall	not	apply	to	(i)	any	person	holding	a	valid	hunting,	trapping,	or	fishing	permit,	or	
a	current	certificate	of	boat	registration,	issued	by	the	Department,	;	or	(ii)	persons any person 16 years of age or younger, 
or (iii) the use of Department-owned boat ramps.

The	chief	patron	is	Hyland	F.	“Buddy”	Fowler,	Jr.	and,	at	this	writing,	the	Bill	has	been	referred	to	the	House	Committee	
on Agriculture, Chesapeake and Natural Resources.

You can view the full text of tHB1612 at:: http://lis.virginia.gov/cgi-bin/legp604.exe?ses=191&typ=bil&val=HB1612

You can view bills related to the mission of Department of Game and Inland Fisheries at:
http://www.dgif.virginia.gov/legislation/.

For all the information on the work of and a way to contact your local members of the General Assembly go to the Legis-
lation Information System web page at https://lis.virginia.gov/.

For total information about the General Assembly, the link is https://virginiageneralassembly.gov/.
https://www.dgif.virginia.gov/regulations/proposed-regulation-amendment/?vac=15-380-120

THE SKILLIGALEE RESTAURANT – THEN AND NOW

From about 2003 thru mid 2013 Member Dick Stephenson graciously offer space in his Skilligalee restaurant to the Vir-
ginia Anglers Club for our Board of Directors’ Meetings and our monthly Membership Meetings.  During these ten years, 
we enjoyed excellent food, drink and a meeting place that was perfect for our needs.  

The Skilligalee was in business for forty years.  The restaurant was known far and wide for the quality and diversity of its 
menu; especially for the seafood offerings.  Dick and partner Pete Pajchak (since deceased) founded the Skilligalee.  Dick 
retired and sold the Skilligalee.  Dick’s wife, Jeanne, has twice made generous donations to the VAC in Dick’s memory, 
donations that have been applied to the Annual Kid’s Fishing Day.

The Skilligalee Restaurant As It Once Stood On 
Glenside Drive

The Skilligalee building at 5416 Glenside Drive was 
demolished to clear the 4.3 acre lot for a 119-room Resi-
dence Inn.  KM Hotels is the owner of the Inn, which will 
have connectivity with the adjacent Hampton Inn and 
Suites, another KM Hotels property

The New Residence Inn under Construction on 
Glenside Drive
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THINGS OF INTEREST TO THE ANGLER
(The following items have been copied from the Chesapeake Bay Magazine’s 

electronic newsletter, Bay Bulletin, December and January issues)

Note:  For information about signing up for a free subscription for the Bay Bulletin, open the following link and click on 
the	“sign	Up	“	box..		The	Bay	Bulletin	will	keep	you	informed	about	new	angling	action	in	the	Chesapeake	Bay	and	new	

regulations of which anglers need to be aware.

MODERN FISH ACT SIGNED INTO LAW, BOOSTING 
SALTWATER FISHING ACCESS

Recreational	saltwater	anglers	are	celebrating	a	new	federal	law	changing	how	fisheries	are	managed.

Just before the new year, President Trump signed the Modernizing Recreational Fisheries Management Act of 
2018, better known as the Modern Fish Act.

The	act	authorizes	the	use	of	management	tools	geared	towards	recreational	fishing,	and	seeks	out	updated	rec-
reational	harvest	data.	It	will	study	mixed-use	fishery	allocation	and	provide	recommendations	on	catch	share	
management programs. The nation’s estimated 11 million saltwater anglers could also see better public access to 
federal waters.

BoatUS,	the	nation’s	leading	boat	owners’	group,	applauds	the	act:	
“What	the	act	does	for	saltwater	anglers	is	to	update	critical	public	policy	to	help	ensure	fisheries	management	
and	oversight	also	works	for	recreational	anglers,”	said	BoatUS	Manager	of	Government	Affairs	David	Kenney.
A	coalition	of	saltwater	fishing	advocates,	including	BoatUS	and	the	National	Marine	Manufacturer’s	Associa-
tion (NMMA) pushed for the measure.

“This	is	historic	for	the	recreational	boating	and	fishing	community,	capping	years	of	hard	work	to	responsibly	
modernize	recreational	saltwater	fisheries	management,”	said	NMMA	President	Thom	Dammrich.	
The Environmental Defense Fund (EDF) notes how far the Modern Fish Act came as a compromise between 
recreational, commercial, charter/for-hire, and restaurant sectors, as well as many environmental groups . 

“Over	the	course	of	the	last	year	the	Modern	Fish	Act	has	gone	from	a	conservation	threat	to	a	bipartisan	
achievement… We can all be proud to have reached agreement on a bill that responds to the demands of recre-
ational	fishing	advocates	without	jeopardizing	either	sustainability	or	Americans’	access	to	local	seafood,”	said	
Matt Tinning, Associate Vice President of EDF’s Oceans Program.

Sponsors of the Modern Fish Act in Washington were Senator Roger Wicker (R-MS) and Congressman Gar-
ret Graves (R-LA), and key supporters Senators Bill Nelson (D-FL), Brian Schatz (D-HI), Roy Blunt (R-MO), 
Cory	Booker	(D-NJ),	and	Doug	Jones	(D-AL);	and	Congressmen	Steve	Scalise	(R-LA),	Rob	Bishop	(R-UT),	
Marc Veasey (D-TX), Rob Wittman (R-VA), Gene Green (D-TX), Daniel Webster (R-FL), and Austin Scott (R-
GA). 

Bay Bulletin’s own outdoor sporting expert, Captain Chris Dollar, feels it’s positive news on the Bay, too.
“The	Modern	Fish	Act	is	a	crucial	step	forward	in	helping	bring	federal	fisheries	management	into	the	21st	
Century. The law, which has been more than a dozen years in the making, will protect the rights of recreational 
anglers for years to come, and although not perfect as there’s still work to do on the conservation and sustain-
ability	front,	the	Act	finally	recognizes	the	importance	of	sport	fishing	to	the	American	way	of	life	and	our	
economy.”

-Meg Walburn Viviano



COAST GUARD TO IMPROVE RESPONSE TO ON-WATER 911 CALLS
Since	boaters	began	bringing	cell	phones	on	the	water,	first	responders	have	urged	everyone	
to	reach	for	their	VHF	radio	first	in	an	emergency.	It’s	the	only	way	to	be	sure	of	reaching	the	
closest, most relevant rescue agency.

But a large number of recreational boaters use cell phones to call 911, even if the call might not 
be routed correctly, and the caller risks being passed from agency to agency before getting help.

Now, to catch up with the times, the Coast Guard’s procedures are going to be under review to 
fix	that	problem.	A	provision	in	the	recently-passed	Frank	LoBiondo	Coast	Guard	Authoriza-
tion	of	Act	of	2018	requires	the	Coast	Guard	to	“formulate	a	national	maritime	Public	Safety	
Answering	Points	(PSAP)	policy.”	

PSAPs are local call centers that are manned 24/7 with trained dispatchers that receive 911 calls 
and route them to the proper emergency service. There are currently more than 6,000 in the 
U.S.

“This	effort	will	help	minimize	the	possibility	of	maritime	calls	being	improperly	routed	and	
to	assure	the	U.S.	Coast	Guard	is	able	to	effectively	carry	out	its	maritime	search-and-rescue	
mission,”	said	Tina	Cardone,	executive	director	of	the	Conference	of	Professional	Operators	for	
Response Towing (C-PORT). C-PORT was among the advocates that pushed for the legislation.

Boaters	and	anglers	“have	too	much	faith	in	[cell	phones]	as	the	sole	means	of	communication	
on	the	water,	especially	in	emergency	¬situations,”	U.S.	Coast	Guard	Petty	Officer	First-Class	
John D. Miller writes. Miller gives the example of a headboat owner who drowned in the Dela-
ware Bay two years ago. Miller says the victim waited too long to call for help on his VHF 
radio,	and	finally	reached	out	to	authorities	on	his	cell	phone,	as	the	boat	sunk	in	37-degree	
water. Miller says the time it took to pass the key information to the right responder may have 
contributed to the man’s death.

In	fact,	locating	a	cell	signal	can	be	very	involved,	Miller	writes.	“We	don’t	have	that	capabil-
ity in our command centers, and that information is not easily obtainable from the cell phone 
companies — if they do have it — because of privacy concerns. All this research takes time, 
and	during	this	process,	things	are	happening	on	the	water.”	

As	the	Coast	Guard	works	to	improve	the	system,	BoatUS,	the	nation’s	leading	advocate	for	
recreational boaters reminds everyone to have a working VHS radio on board, and not to rely 
on a cell phone alone.

-Meg Walburn Viviano
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PROGRAMSSCHEDULE FOR 2019

PROGRAMS AND SPEAKERS

January:   No Meeting

Feb 26:  Stan Simmerman - Deep Drop Fishing off Virginia Beach
   President of the Peninsula Salt Water Sport Fisherman’s Association

March 26:   George Daniel - 10 Trout Tips that Work Anywhere 
   and Fly-Tying Demo 
   Central PA Fly Fishing Guide
   (Fly-Tying Demo is 4:00 – 5:00 PM on meeting date)

April 23:  Mark Lozier - Inshore Fishing Virginia Waters
   Avid Inshore kayak angler and tackle shop manager 
   (Ocean’s East)

May 21:   Fish Fry at Maymont (Please Save Your Fish for this Event)

June 25:   No meeting  

July:    No meeting

August 27:  OPEN

September 24:  OPEN

October 22:  Glenn Carter and Stuart Lee – Achieving VAC Master Angler 
   Status Long-time members present stories and how to’s on earning 
   Master Angler

November:  No meeting

December:  No meeting
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VAC 2019 Expediton Schedule



Bulletin Editor: Carter Clevinger, 316-5002

P. O. BOX 70520
Richmond, Virginia 23255

Next Membership Meeting - February 26, 2019


